
ISRAEL DEFENSE FORCES 

J3, OPERATIONS DIRECTORATE 

Lt. Gen. Daniel J. O'Donohue 

Director for Joint Force Development 

U.S. Joint Chiefs of Staff 

Dear General O'Donohue, 

March , 2019 

Please accept my warmest belated congratulations and best wishes upon your 

appointment to the position of Director for Joint Force Development in the JCS. 

I would like to take this opportunity to formally invite you to visit Israel, where we can 

discuss a way-ahead for our organizations to cooperate, and to demonstrate the core 

issues and challenges that the IDF deals with as we strive to enhance our force design, 

development and operational assessment capabilities. 

Respectfully, 

Brigadier Gener Yacov Bengo 

Head of the Training an octrine Division, (J7) 

Israel Forces 


